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Today's	question:	"Did	Jesus	preach	the	Sermon	on	the	Mount	to	his	disciples	(Matt	5:1)
or	to	the	large	crowd	(Matt	7:28)?"

If	you	have	any	questions,	you	can	leave	them	on	my	Curious	Cat	account:
https://curiouscat.me/zugzwanged.

If	you	have	enjoyed	these	talks,	please	tell	your	friends	and	consider	supporting	me	on
Patreon:	https://www.patreon.com/zugzwanged.

The	audio	of	all	of	my	videos	is	available	on	my	Soundcloud	account:
https://soundcloud.com/alastairadversaria.	You	can	also	listen	to	the	audio	of	these
episodes	on	iTunes:	https://itunes.apple.com/gb/podcast/alastairs-
adversaria/id1416351035?mt=2.

Transcript
Welcome	back.	Today's	question	 is,	Did	 Jesus	preach	 the	Sermon	on	 the	Mount	 to	His
disciples?	Matthew	5,	1.	And	seeing	the	multitudes,	He	went	up	in	a	mountain,	and	when
He	was	seated,	His	disciples	came	to	Him.	Or	to	the	large	crowd?	Matthew	7,	28.

And	so	 it	was	when	Jesus	had	ended	these	sayings	that	the	people	were	astonished	at
His	teaching,	for	He	taught	them	as	one	having	authority	and	not	as	the	scribes.	As	the
old	 El	 Paso	 girl	 says,	 why	 not	 both?	When	 we	 actually	 look	 at	 the	 context,	 I	 think	 it
explains	why	Jesus	would	talk	to	His	disciples,	teach	His	disciples	in	the	presence	of	the
crowd.	He's	 teaching	His	disciples	about	what	 they	are,	what	 they	are	supposed	 to	be
within	the	world.

A	city	set	on	the	hill,	the	manner	of	behavior	that	will	mark	them	out.	He	talks	about	the
beatitudes,	 the	ways	 in	which	 they	will	 be	 blessed.	 And	 these	 sorts	 of	 things	 are	 not,
these	are	not	direct	teachings	to	the	crowd.
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These	 are	 teachings	 about	 a	 particular	 body	 of	 people,	 those	 who	 have	 committed
themselves	to	following	Christ.	But	as	He	teaches	them,	Jesus	is	also	indirectly	teaching
the	crowd.	And	so	the	crowd	learns	something	about	what	the	disciples	of	this	man,	what
this	rabbi's	disciples	are	like.

And	that,	I	think,	also	explains	something	that	we	see	throughout	the	book	of	Matthew,
where	 there's	 interaction	 between	 the	 crowds	 and	 the	 disciples	 and	 Jesus	 as	 three
different	 bodies,	 or	 two	 different	 bodies	 of	 people	 interacting	 with	 Christ.	 So	 the
multitude	 interact	with	Christ	 often	 through	 the	disciples.	And	Christ	 can	 interact	with
the	crowds	through	His	disciples.

So	the	crowds	can	bring	people	to	Christ	to	be	blessed,	and	the	disciples	can	kind	of	hold
them	back.	Or	on	other	occasions,	Christ	tells	His	disciples	to	deal	with	the	crowds,	gives
them	instructions	to	get	them	seated,	things	like	that,	to	feed	them.	And	so	there's	this
interaction	between	the	crowds	and	the	disciples	that	we	see.

But	here,	 I	 think	 it's	particularly	about	 the	 fact	 that	 the	disciples	 themselves,	 they	are
the	ones	that	are	being	taught	about.	They	are	the	ones	that	are	to	model	this	new	form
of	teaching.	This	new	form	of	teaching	is	not	just	an	abstract	thing	that's	floating	up	in
the	air	and	being	addressed	to	individuals.

It's	 being	 spoken	 about	 a	 particular	 body	 of	 people,	 a	 form	 of	 praxis,	 a	 form	 of
commitment	that	will	mark	them	out,	that	they	will	be	salt	and	light,	that	they	will	be	a
city	set	on	a	hill,	that	they	will	be	marked	by	these	beatitudes.	And	as	they	are	taught,
then	the	multitude	will	learn.	Jesus	also	teaches	the	multitude	in	parables	while	teaching
His	disciples	in	private	the	true	meaning	of	those	parables.

And	 so	 again,	 we	 see	 a	 dynamic	 between	 the	 crowds	 and	 the	 disciples	 and	 the
distinction	made	between	 them.	And	so	both	are	 taught	 the	disciples,	both	are	 taught
the	 parables,	 both	 the	 disciples	 and	 the	 multitudes,	 but	 only	 the	 disciples	 are	 given
insight	 into	what	those	parables	mean.	Later	on,	we	also	see	 in	Matthew	23	that	 Jesus
spoke	to	the	multitudes	and	to	His	disciples.

And	then	He	goes	into	the	woes	to	the	scribes	and	the	Pharisees.	In	the	next	chapter,	the
beginning,	Jesus	went	out	and	departed	from	the	temple	and	His	disciples	came	to	Him
to	show	Him	the	buildings	of	 the	temple.	And	 later	on,	now	as	He	sat	on	the	Mount	of
Olives,	the	disciples	came	to	Him	privately	saying,	tell	us	when	will	these	things	be?	And
what	will	be	the	sign	of	your	coming	and	of	the	end	of	the	age?	So	we	see	the	two	main
speeches	within	the	two	principle	sermons	or	discourses	in	the	book	of	Matthew.

One	is	delivered	to	the	disciples	in	the	presence	of	the	crowd.	And	the	second,	the	Olivet
discourse,	 the	 other	main	 discourse	 is	 in	 private	 and	 is	 to	 the	 disciples	 alone	 on	 the
Mount	of	Olives.	So	you	have	 the	Mount	of	 the	original	sermon	and	 then	 the	Mount	of
Olives	for	the	discourse	concerning	the	end	of	the	age.



The	addressing	of	the	disciples	and	the	multitude	in	Matthew	23	is	 interesting	because
Matthew	23	has	 several	 parallels	with	 the	Beatitudes.	 If	 you	actually	 look	 through	 the
Beatitudes	and	then	compare	them	with	the	list	of	the	woes	that	we	find	in	Matthew	23,
there	 are	 clear	 parallels.	 I	 could	 get	 into	 that	 in	 another	 video	 and	 outline	 them	all	 if
anyone	wants	to	know	about	that.

But	 what	 we	 see	 here,	 I	 think,	 is	 very	much	 a	 dynamic	 between	 the	 crowds	 and	 the
disciples	and	Jesus.	That	the	disciples	know	things	that	the	crowd	do	not.	Jesus	teaches
His	disciples	in	the	presence	of	the	crowd.

The	disciples	 themselves	are	 supposed	 to	be	examples	 to	 the	crowd	and	 the	disciples
also	are	to	teach	and	address	the	crowd	on	behalf	of	Christ	and	to	manage	the	crowds.
Putting	all	of	that	together,	 I	think	what	we	have	is,	 it	 is	both.	That	Jesus	is	addressing
the	disciples	in	the	presence	of	the	crowd.

So	the	crowd	are	being	addressed	indirectly,	the	disciples	directly.	And	both	are	learning
from	this	but	in	different	ways.	And	later	on	we'll	see	the	disciples	addressing	the	crowds
more	directly	themselves.

And	 in	 that	 address,	 they	 are	 bringing	 the	 specific	 teaching	 that	 they've	 received	 as
disciples	to	that	broader	audience.	But	at	this	certain	point	in	this	Christ	ministry,	many
things	remain	secret.	The	meanings	of	the	parables	are	not	known	by	the	crowds.

His	messianic	identity	is	not	known	by	the	crowds.	And	many	of	these	things	that	Christ
has	delivered	in	secret	concerning	the	end	of	the	age,	concerning	the	true	nature	of	his
ministry,	 these	sorts	of	 things	will	only	become	known	to	 the	wider	multitudes	 later.	 If
you	have	any	further	questions,	please	leave	them	in	my	Curious	Cat	account.

If	 you	 would	 like	 to	 support	 this	 and	 other	 videos,	 please	 do	 so	 using	 my	 Patreon
account.	 And	 I	 continue	 to	 appreciate	 the	 feedback	 that	 people	 are	 giving.	 Please
continue	to	send	it	in	and	I'm	considering	the	way	to	do	these	in	the	future.

Thank	you	very	much	for	listening	and	for	your	time.	God	bless.


